 



            
March 5, 2019
The monthly Agenda Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of District 9, 1222 Green Street, Iselin, New Jersey, was called to order at 7:45 p.m. by the President with notices posted in the Home News Tribune, on the bulletin board at Fire Company #1 and at Town Hall as prescribed by the Laws of 1975.  A salute to the flag was led by the President.

Roll Call of Commissioners:  S. Larko, M. Rudy, K. Williams and E. A. Mullen. D. Thaker was excused.  Also in
                                           Attendance were E. Mullen, the Fire Official and the Chief.

The Reorganization Meeting was held preceding the regular order of business.  A motion was made by Mr. Williams and seconded by Mr. Rudy with everyone in favor (S. Larko, M. Rudy, K.Williams, D. Thaker and E.A. Mullen) to keep the appointments the same as last year.

Reports of Committees:

Fire Equipment & Apparatus:

MK completed miscellaneous repairs to the apparatus.  9-5 radio is out for repair.  MK is working on the side door alarm in 9-6.  Ladder testing will be held on March 12th and hose testing will be held on April 25th.   Copies of info on the preliminary estimate to refurbish 9-2-4 was distributed for review.  Mr. Mullen reported receipt of a letter from the Mayor regarding the bond issue.  The Board’s approval was requested regarding surrendering the title for the ladder truck to the Township and the Township would then be the new owner for $1.00 a year.
Hydrants:  Nothing to report. 
Facilities:

Paint cabinet upgrade is on hold. Researching prices to upgrade the traffic lights.  Working on quotes for the security camera upgrade.  Wunder Electric will be giving us a quote for new LED lights in House 2.    

Communication Equipment:   

ESS removed the radio in 9-5 for repair.  The Officer radio in 9-6 was programmed.  Verizon replaced the Fire Official’s cell phones.  Working with ESP and the Microsoft vendor regarding the tablets.  A meeting with the Township regarding updating the radio system will be held on March 13th at 6:30 p.m. at Town Hall.  
Fire Prevention:

The Fire Official’s report was received for the Board’s perusal.  Mobile-Eyes will replace ESP in the purchasing of the Bureau Inspection Software.  We will keep ESP for NFIRS.  Mr. Mullen will work on having the do a presentation.
Legal & Insurance:

Waiting for Drew Memorial to give us a quote to repair the monument near the fuel pumps, and we will ask Semanza to repair the base.  A resolution to grant an expense advance for K. Wertz for his trip to Atlantic City will be read next week for adoption.
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Deferred Business:

Progress on the E-Z Pass account; we are waiting for approval from the Turnpike Authority.  Mr. Bennett has the dates from Rutgers Health for sexual harassment classes to be held on 3/14 at 7 pm, 4/14 at 10 am, and 5/6 at 7 pm.  The classes included all active firefighters as well as employees of the Board.  It was noted that one member cannot make one of the dates.  Mr. Williams stated that we need to come up with a solution regarding class(es) missed.  It was suggested having a sign-up sheet posted.
Mr. Kenney noted that 9-3-2 received three violations in three months.  This needs to be addressed by the Chief.  
New Business:

Gear fitting for six members will be on March 20th at 5:30 pm.  Mr. Kenney noted that the matter regarding the percentage of the members needs to be addressed.  He stated that there are still two members that have not completed classes from last year.  On another matter, Mr. Kenney noted that permission needs to be given for the pick-up truck to be used for transporting members to the Fire Academy.  He added that we need a better plan for the plow when it is mounted on the pick-up truck, as sometimes the truck may not be available when it snows.  Mr. Williams suggested calling Quality if no one is here for snow clean-up.  Mr. Kenney asked for and was given approval to purchase a plastic sealed tub for the van so that gear can be put in it when not in use.  He also stated that vehicles need to be brought back to the firehouse if the member is planning on being out of town.  This will be discussed with the Chief.
Chief’s Report: 

55 calls for the month of February with no firefighter injuries.  Two drivers need approval to be qualified.  No training requests.  Discussed equipment requests.  Although 45 Gore Particulate Hoods were requested to be purchased, the Chief had noted that a partial order is acceptable.  Before an additional set of gear is ordered, Mr. Kenney will check to see if the one that failed inspection is covered under warrantee.    
The meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm followed by a Personnel Meeting. 

Respectfully submitted,









_______________________________   

Secretary

Board of Fire Commissioners, District #9

Transcribed by:

___________________________

(Ms.) Joyce E. Lynch

